BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting Monday 11th April 2005 at 7.30 p.m. at 22 OxClose Avenue

The following committee members were present: Dorothy Astle (Chair), Mike Bloy, Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, Tony Smith, Peter Stubbs, David Wrottesley.

Apologies: John Pritchett, Fiona Vallely, Russell Wilks.

In the absence of the secretary, Stephen George agreed to take the Minutes.

1) Minutes of Meeting on 28 February 2005.

These were accepted as a correct record, subject to the following amendment.

Minute 3. Finances. The reported finances of £76.04 was the balance in the administration account. In addition there was £304 in the separate account for the Old School Field.

2) Matters Arising on the Minutes.

Minute 3. Membership. Stephen George reported that membership now stood at 251, of which 233 were Full Members, 11 were individual Associate members, and 7 were local businesses.

Minute 3. Finances. Peter Stubbs reported that the administration account stood at £207, and the Old School Field account at £304. In addition a further £60 from membership fees was still to be banked, and a cheque for £600 had been received from the Community Fund for a picnic bench for the Old School Field. A grant of £250 had been agreed by the City Council for administration and running costs.

3)  Chair’s Report

(a) Old School Field. It had been clarified that the Old School Field was currently the property of the Sheffield Education Authority, that they would retain ownership, and that they were keen to work with BAG to develop the field as a community facility. Although they wanted the community to be fully involved in deciding what would be done with the field, they retained the right to veto anything that they considered inappropriate development, and they had indicated that using any part of the field for car parking would not be acceptable. They had agreed to provide a five-a-side facility with full artificial pitch and nets, which should be installed early this summer. Dorothy Astle and Russell Wilks had been taken on site visits to see existing five-a-side facilities, and the BAG Committee had been fully consulted on this development, which was approved as in keeping with the wishes of residents as expressed at the Open Meeting on 25 May 2004.

Dorothy Astle and Ruth Darrall had had a meeting with a representative of Wickstead, suppliers of playground equipment, and had agreed on a number of possible and affordable pieces of equipment. They would now engage in consultations on this with the local playgroups.

Other matters under consideration by the Council included lowering the height of the hedge, replacing the gate, and improving the flow of the stream to reduce flooding and water logging at the bottom of the Field.

Dorothy Astle reported that the sub-committee had received a great deal of help and advice on fund raising from a local resident, Mr Graham Hill. It was agreed that Mr Hill be formally invited to attend meetings of the sub-committee so that it could have the benefit of his prior experience of fund raising for similar projects.

It was agreed that Tony Smith would draw up a plan of the distribution of facilities on the Field for discussion at the next Open Meeting on 17 May.

(b) Footpaths. The Beauchief Environment Group had offered to provide free labour to surface the footpath alongside and behind the golf driving range, and the Council had agreed to provide crushed brick to be used as surfacing material. Discussions were taking place between Dorothy Astle and the Council about appropriate entrances to the footpaths and Recreation Field, which would so far as possible allow access to pushchairs and disabled buggies while denying access to motorbikes.

4) Constitution. Stephen George brought forward a draft for changes to the Constitution. The changes were agreed. He was asked to look at possible amending one or two other points and to report to the next meeting.

5) Correspondence. 

(a) Two letters had been received from Councillor Hill on matters related to the South West Area Panel. In one letter he had asked whether the Committee might consider following the example of Totley Residents’ Association and invite local elected representatives to Committee meetings. The Committee discussed this suggestion, but decided to continue with its present practice.

(b) Ban on Heavy Lorries. An e-mail had been received from Councillor Waters explaining that the delay in implementing the ban on heavy lorries was a result of Sheffield not yet having provided the necessary signs on its side of the county boundary.

(c) Contact had been maintained with Greenhill and Bradway Residents’ Association, and it was hoped to work with them in future on matters of common concern.

(d) Constructive contact had been made with Dore and Totley Golf Club concerning the problem of litter on Bradway Road, and particularly outside the front of the Golf Club.

7) Planning.

There were no new planning applications concerning Bradway. The likely date for the Planning Board to consider the application for 218 Twentywell Lane was 14 May.

9) Dates of Future Meetings. 

Committee Meeting: 9 May. 

Open Meeting: 17 May. 

The meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.
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